Manchester City Council

Early Help update – June 2015
Welcome to June’s edition of the Early Help update.

The purpose of this communication is to update colleagues and partners who work with families, children and young people on developments in relation to Early Help.
Our key developments this month

· Launch of the Early Help vision and commitment to Early Help Hubs.
· Launch of Help and Support Manchester (previously Family Services Directory)

· Developing our Early Help Common Assessment(EHCA) 
What is Early Help?

We recognise that early help is broad and encompasses a range of activity but to help us agree a vision and approach and to measure how effective our offer of help is we have agreed the definition below 

Early Help is ‘intervening early and as soon as possible to tackle problems emerging for children, young people and their families or with a population most at risk of developing problems.  Effective intervention may occur at any pint in a child or young person’s life’
Key to our revised strategic approach is a new delivery model for Early Help to strengthen and consolidate local partner working. We are aiming to develop three multi agency Early Help Hubs across the city in North, Central and South by September 2015.

The Hubs will:

· Bring together and better co-ordinate public and partner agencies.

· Be located together or working together more effectively.

· Taking a whole family, whole individual approach to changing behaviour.

· Using interventions where there is evidence that they work

· Use multi agency intelligence about a person or family to make decisions about how to provide the right support.

· To support earlier at the point issues appear to prevent escalation of cases.

For further information on the design of the Early Help Hubs please email e.gee@manchester.gov.uk
Early Help Common Assessment ( ECHA) and Level of Needs

Many of you have contributed to and helped design the new Levels of Need and Framework of Response and New Early Help Assessment tools (new MCAF) . They will:

· Move to from four to five ‘Levels of Need’ in line with Greater Manchester peers.

· Be a holistic whole family assessment

· Incorporate broader contextual and complex/environmental factors.

· Will be scored within the assessment so progress can be tracked.

· Provide a different approach to engagement and assessment based on behaviour change principles and techniques.

If you further information on the new assessment tools or would be interested in testing them please email Sarah.Jackson@gmp.police.uk
Help and Support Manchester Goes Live

We are pleased to report that the Council's new all services directory is now live.  This replaces the Family Services Directory and will be place where information and guidance can be found on Early Help services.  The new site is still being improved and developed.  Please test out and promote this area and use the feedback form to tell us about any gaps, particularly services that need to be included.
http://www.manchester.gov.uk/helpandsupportmanchester
Information on Early Help has been added http://www.manchester.gov.uk/earlyhelppractitioner 

Review and Registration of MCAFs.
Please Please  Please continue to register MCAFs!

The numbers of MCAFs recorded have been increasing which is great news; however we are still not evidencing all the excellent Early Help work that is taking place across the City.

You only need to send the Early Help team Section 1 of the MCAF to register it. But if there are any changes to the Lead Professional, or you close an MCAF then please send us Section 4.

MCAFs contain personal information about families and so you need to send these to us securely:

· Via the secure network used by local government, NHS, police (e.g. “nhs.net”): send emails to  CAFIT@manchester.gcsx.gov.uk

· Via fax on 0161 274 7082

· Contained in an email attachment using a strong password and Winzip software (and phoning the team on 0161 234 5969 with the password or you can email it separately)
· Register with Egress - Egress is a way of sending electronic information securely.  By registering with Egress your email (and attachments) sent to the Early help Team will be automatically encrypted.  
MCAF Quality Assurance Reviews

The Early Help Co-ordinators have started undertaking regular MCAF Quality Assurance Reviews with different organisations to both improve and share good practice.  They incorporate an organisation self evaluation and case files review by the co-orindators.  So far reviews have been received positively.  

SRF Children’s Partnerships 
A big thank you to all of you who have attended and supported the SRF Children’s Partnerships especially Linda Jones, Maureen Denton and Liz Hardie who have lead and championed early help and MCAF by leading the partnerships. We are reviewing the partnership arrangements as we develop our Early Help Hubs and we will keep you updated on new arrangements.
	People, Pride, Place  
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